
 

St Augustine’s Parish School 
NEWSLETTER No. 2 – Term 1 Week 4, 2020 

Address: 25 Commercial Road, Salisbury – Phone: 8182 7900 – Fax: 8182 7999  
Website: www.saps.catholic.edu.au Email: info@saps.catholic.edu.au  

ABSENTEE PHONE: 8182 7915 OR ABSENTEE SMS: 0407 664 190 
WHOLE SCHOOL PRAYER every Monday (9.10am)  

STUDENT BANKING every Wednesday 
PLAYGROUP every Monday, Tuesday & Friday (9.00am – 11.00am) 

OCCASIONAL CARE every Wednesday (9.00am—11.30am) 
UNIFORM SHOP every Tuesday 8.30am – 9.00am and  

Thursday: 8.30am – 9.00am and 2.45pm – 3.15pm 
SUNSHINE CAFÉ  every Monday to Friday in Siena Hall from 8.30am – 8.50am.   

   All children welcome. 

DIARY DATES 

Mon 24/5 Caritas Just 
Leadership Day -  
Yr 6 Leaders 

Tues 25/2 Shrove Tuesday 
Carnevale 

Wed 26/2 Occasional Care 
(9.00am - 11.30am) 
 
Ash Wednesday  

Thurs 27/2 SACPSSA Cricket 
Carnival 

Fri 28/2 Clean Up Australia 
Day 
 
SAPSASA Salisbury 
District Swimming 
Carnival 

Tues 3/3 Yr 4 Lab on Legs 
 
Grow Up Smiling 
Dentist 

Wed 4/3 Occasional Care 
(9.00am - 11.30am) 

Thur 5/3 Yr 6 Lab on Legs 

Mon 9/3 PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Tues 10/3  5DC Zoo Snooze 

Wed 11/3 Occasional Care 
(9.00am - 11.30am) 
 
5MH Zoo Snooze 

Thur 12/3 5ML Zoo Snooze 

 

http://www.saps.catholic.edu.au
mailto:info@saps.catholic.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/StAugustinesParishSchool
https://www.cancersa.org.au/cut-my-risk/sunsmart


 
 
 
 
Multicultural Carnival 
On Sunday the Parish and the three schools in the Salisbury Cluster celebrated the Multicultural Carnival in superb weather on 
the beautiful grounds of St Augustine’s Parish School.  The day was a huge success with many families staying to watch their 
children play soccer and then to have lunch and enjoy the many stalls, amazing music and festive atmosphere.  The carnival 
opened in a wash of vibrant colour as the many cultures of the Salisbury Parish celebrated their national dress and shared 
some of their cultural dance.   
The Mayor, Gillian Aldridge, opened the carnival which was also attended by Fr Philip Marshall, the priests of their Parish and 
their congregational head.  It was wonderful to see so many school families enjoying this beautiful weather and sharing in the 
diversity that is the Salisbury Catholic Parish and St Augustine’s Parish School.   
We thank the many families who came to the St Augustine’s school stall and took part in playing with the Playgroup and 
Occasional Care activities.  Thank you to all of the staff who supported the carnival on Sunday and especially Phillis Johnston 
and Tony Caridi.   
Congratulations to Sue Knight and Arlene Jasper who coordinated the carnival with the help of their energetic committee.  We 
hope the Parish raised some much needed funds and that everyone enjoyed the day as much as we did.  It was a wonderful 
opportunity to celebrate the richness of our Salisbury Community and come together for food, fun and entertainment.  A 
wonderful, sunny day enjoyed by all.   
 
Parish News 
At the end of Week 2, our school came together for our beginning of year Whole School Mass.  The Liturgical Choir led the 
school in a mass that was vibrant with singing and gratitude for the year ahead.   
This was followed in Week 3 by the Year 6 mass; the theme being the Saints Cyril and Methodius.  We used the story of these 
Saints as inspiration for our Year 6 Leaders for the year ahead.  
On Tuesday 18 February, several staff members, including Leadership, attended a Professional Development day on the new 
Religious Education planning document, called Crossways.  This day helped to unpack and become familiar with the document 
and we were able to begin working from it and using it as a planning tool.  More professional development days are planned 
later on in the year, giving teachers greater practice in using the document.   
On Saturday 8 February, the Salisbury Parish Community farewelled Fr Vimalraj and Fr Sam with a Mass in the Church followed 
by supper.  They will be moving to Mount Gambier and Murray Bridge.  We wish them the very best in their new Parish 
communities and say thank you for their service to our Parish.  
 
Student Leaders 
We would like to congratulate our newly elected Student Leaders who received their badges and acknowledgement at Whole 
School Prayer on Monday: Emmanuel D, Madison C, Ella W, Grace O, Jett A, Anastasia B, James H, Mariah R, Gabriella P, Jaiden 
N, Lachlan C, Ysabella R, Isabella O, Jorja G 
Sports Captains were also announced and we congratulate these people on their achievement: 
James H, Lachlan C, Grace O (MacKillop), Joseph C, Gabriella P, Ashley T (Thomas), Emmanual D, 
Angas S, Mariah R (Dominic), Jaiden N, Ysabella R, Salvatore G (Joseph). 
Well done to all the Year 6 students who have achieved positions of responsibility and leadership 
in the school. 

 

Catholic Schools Music Festival 
While leadership and sports are important aspects of school life, we also acknowledge those children who make a dedicated 
commitment to the Catholic Schools Music Festival Choir and their Choir Trainer Maja Bejnarowicz, and those children who 
work with Kerri Dent to make up the Liturgical Choir.  Both of these groups also perform at Whole School Masses and we 
congratulate these young people for their commitment to the St Augustine’s Parish School community.   
 
Occasional Care 
Occasional Care held its first official day on 12 February with 12 children attending and enjoying the activities and the 
opportunity to play in a supported environment with children from the ages of 3 to 5.  
Thank you to Carole Smith and her team for the transformation of the pre-school room 
into an Early Years centre of excellence in pre-school learning.   
 



 

Carnevale 
In Week 5, Shrove Tuesday on 25 February we will be celebrating Carnevale at 9.15 am with a mask parade and parents are 
invited to attend.  The children will be served pancakes later in the morning.   
 
Ash Wednesday 
Ash Wednesday falls on 26 February with Mass in the Church for Years 3-6 at 9.30 am.  Children in Reception to Year 2 will hold 
Liturgies in their classrooms.  
 
We wish everyone in our community a wonderful fortnight and we keep those people in our prayers who are suffering illness 
or a sense of loss.   
 

Blessings and Peace, Georgia Dennis, Kerri Dent & Phillis Johnston 

 
The Parish Multicultural Carnival this past Sunday was a fantastic event that exhibited a wide range of stalls and entertainment. 
St Augustine’s was fortunate enough to provide their own entertainment in the form of three soccer matches against our 
friends at Holy Family Catholic School. The friendly competition displayed the skills of students from Year 2 to Year 6. All 
displaying team spirit with one another and above all, enjoyment and passion during the games. The P.E team would like to 
thank all the families and students who participated on the day exhibiting our school’s strong community spirit. Thank you also 
to Deputy Principal Adam Slater from Holy Family and his supporting teachers for their involvement in the organisation and 
running of the games and to our fantastic teachers who took the role of coaches on the day, Shannon Mawhinney and Angela 
Bowman.   
Well done team!   
Kas Pillay & Nick Skewes  

 
 

Term 1 Fees - Due by 6 March 
Please be reminded that Friday 6 March, Term 1 school fees (one quarter of annual fee) are due by the end of Week 6. 
Discounts are offered if you choose to pay your school fees in full by this date. 
Remember, if you have a direct debit or a Centrepay deduction in place, please make sure your current deductions cover 
your 2020 fees by the end of the year to avoid being charged a late payment fee. To increase or decrease these amounts, 
please contact the Front Office or email me at finance@saps.catholic.edu.au. 
School Card 
2020 School Card applications forms were sent out with your school fee statements. If you receive a form, please complete 
and return to the Front Office as soon as possible. If you think you may be eligible or if your circumstances have changed 
significantly during the last 12 months, please arrange an appointment to meet with Kate or me to discuss. The next 
submission date is 6 March. School Card must be applied for every year to receive the discount. 
Please feel free to contact the Administration Staff should you have any queries with your school fee account. 

Liz Polljonker - Business Manager 

 
 
The Occasional Care service provides an educational program for children aged 3-5 years supporting young children’s 
development through playful learning.  This term we are learning all about me…and my world, hands & feet, fingers and toes 
food, healthy food choices, fruit, colour, taste, sweet and sour. 
This week we visited our Community Garden and picked pumpkins, onions, 
rock melons and zucchini to take home 
We are located in the Pre-school room.  
Bookings are essential. 
Carole Smith 
Playgroup and Occasional Care Coordinator 

http://www.saps.catholic.edu.au/


 



 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

 
Posted on school’s webpage at the following link:  

 http://www.saps.catholic.edu.au/  

 

OR 

Provide your email address (see slip below) and a copy will be sent 

each fortnight OR 

Request printed copy (see slip below) – new request required each year 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Please return to the Front Office  

My email address is:_______________________________________________ 

OR    I / We would like a printed copy of the Newsletter provided to: 

Eldest Student’s Name: ........................................Class: ..................... 

Signed: ............................................................................Date:  /    / 

……………………………………………………………………………………….....................................

2020 VOLUNTEER INDUCTION – RETURN SLIP 

        I will be attending the Volunteer Induction session on: 

 MONDAY 24 FEBRUARY at: 1.30pm - 3.00pm 

 TUESDAY 3 MARCH at: 9.15am - 11.00am 

         Name: ..................................................Contact No.: .........................................o  

 
    

       Term 1 Week 5:   24 February - 28 February 

       Monday            Rosie  

       Tuesday            Judith 

       Wednesday      Inger & Sally  

       Thursday          Carolyn & Estrella 

       Friday         Estrella & Sally 

Term 1 Week 6   2 March - 6 March 

Monday               Rosie 

Tuesday               Judith 

Wednesday         Inger & Sally 

Thursday              Carolyn & Estrella 

Friday                    Estrella & Sally 

Please use current Canteen Price List dated 28/01/2020. 

http://www.saps.catholic.edu.au


  



 



 


